Letter to Individual Arterial Centres.

Bullying, Harassment and Undermining in vascular training

Dear Clinical lead/Director of Medical Education/TPD

A Rouleaux Club 2017 survey identified that each year 20% of UK vascular trainees experienced bullying, harassment or undermining behaviour. During their entire training 50% of trainees experienced such behaviour and nearly all the perpetrators were doctors, with 25% being educational supervisors. These results are corroborated in the literature from other surgical specialties and highlight a very real issue with our training and the medical working environment in general. A second survey of recently appointed vascular consultants reported similar incidence and named several institutions. The data are not substantive enough to pursue individual centres, however a general communication to key stakeholders was felt appropriate through this letter.

The Vascular Society and SAC have been working with the trainee body, the Rouleaux club, to address the issues around bullying and has published a comprehensive document on the society website (http:www.vascularsociety.org.uk) summarising the results of the surveys, the actions taken and the proposed pathways to address the issue. 

We are encouraging every arterial centre to reflect on their position on bullying, harassment and undermining so that we can change the learning culture within vascular surgery. 
To this end we are specifically suggesting two action points:
1. All surgeons involved in surgical education undertake the e-module on Bullying, Harassment and Undermining available from the Royal College of Surgeons of Edinburgh website(https://www.rcsed.ac.uk) as part of their medical and educational appraisal. 
2. Local departmental/deanery induction material is created to include the definitions of Bullying, Harassment and Undermining and the different ways this can be raised if encountered. This should also include the details of the trusts Freedom to speak up Guardian.
 	The summary graphics in the report may aid this. 

We consider it appropriate for institutions to highlight these to their workforce and encourage engagement in the process of cultural change through appraisal.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We are also encouraging the ARCP process to be used to discuss bullying behaviour with individual trainees to allow them to highlight any areas of concern and to raise awareness within the region regarding unacceptable behaviour.
In addition, the Vascular Society / Rouleaux Club members will all receive a newsletter on this matter highlighting the proposals and directing them to the VS and RCSEd websites for educational and reference material. 
Through raised awareness, action from institutions and personal engagement from the vascular community, it is hoped that we will see an improved working and training environment and so a safer patient experience. Further surveys will be undertaken to review the situation and identify centres that remain a problem. 
We are grateful for your involvement in this project and would welcome any feedback, as we are always happy to work with individual institutions in addressing such matters.

Kind regards

Prof Robert Fisher 	VSGBI Working group Lead
Mr Iain Roy 		Rouleaux Club President 2017/18
Mr Jonathan Boyle 	Vascular SAC Chair 2016-2018
Prof Mark McCarthy	Vascular SAC Chair 2018-

